Dear Ms. Varney:

We are the presidents of the state affiliates of the National Federation of the Blind, the nation’s oldest and largest organization of blind people.  We represent blind Americans in all walks of life.  We are lawyers, teachers, members of the clergy, computer programmers, mechanics, and social workers.  We work, raise children, go to church, and volunteer in our communities.  We are blind, but we are every bit as active and productive as any other group of citizens.  
We believe that if the blind are given proper training and opportunity, blindness can be reduced to a physical nuisance.  In today’s information economy, opportunity means access to information, and that includes access to the written word.  Yet the blind currently have access to only 5 percent of the books published in the United States each year.  But the recent Google-AAP settlement may change all that.  If approved, the settlement will give the blind and other readers with print disabilities—including those with dyslexia, traumatic brain injuries, spinal cord injuries, and other physical and cognitive disabilities that make it difficult to read print—access to an estimated twenty million titles.  Blind people will be able to download the books that are made available through Google to read on computers and other devices that use refreshable Braille displays, text-to-speech technology, or magnification to reproduce the text.  We will also be able to check out books from participating public libraries and purchase books for our personal collections.  In short, the settlement will expand by millions of volumes the number of books available to blind readers, giving us greater access to print books than we have ever had in all of human history.  
Google is not the only company that is offering e-books for consumption by the public, but so far it is the only company to commit to making its offerings accessible to the blind.  We are currently locked out of the extensive libraries offered for the Amazon Kindle and through Adobe Digital Editions (to give just two examples) because the underlying products cannot be used by blind people.  Thus the Google settlement represents the only immediate prospect for access by the blind to electronic texts.  If the Google settlement is not approved, blind readers will continue to be denied access to the vast majority of printed materials for the foreseeable future, and it will be a huge setback for the blind and others with print disabilities.  Since it would profoundly affect our ability to participate fully in society, the approval of the Google settlement will be an important step in the advancement of the civil rights of people with disabilities.  Conversely, if the settlement is not approved, our civil rights with respect to access to information will be denied.  
We ask that you take this critically important matter and its implications for the civil rights of blind Americans into consideration as you decide how the Department of Justice should respond to the proposed Google-AAP settlement.  Thank you.
